Civil Policy and Legislation Division 
Access to Justice Directorate
Department of Justice
Massey House
Stormont Estate 
Belfast 
BT4 3SX

13th September 2012

Dear Sirs,

RE: Sharing Information about Family Proceedings concerning Children 

Thank you for sharing your Discussion paper with us regarding the sharing of information about Family Proceedings concerning children.

As you will be aware, our office was set up under the Commissioner for Children (NI) Order 2003 with the principal aim of promoting and safeguarding the rights and best interests of children and young people in Northern Ireland.  

The 2003 Order also gives us specific statutory duties which are complimented by our statutory powers.  Our powers include a capability to bring or intervene in Court proceedings and also to act as amicus curaie to the Court.  We are also empowered however to assist with complaints to relevant authorities and also to investigate complaints against relevant authorities.

We run a casework service wherein young people, parents, carers, teachers and any other person involved with children can contact us for advice when there is an issue with the interaction between children and young people and relevant authorities.  Within this service we often hear of issues arising as a result of Family Proceedings matters passing through the Courts.

It is the view of the Commissioner that a child’s right to privacy under domestic legislation must be protected and further that the right to privacy under Article 16 of the UNCRC should be respected.  However, we do accept that there will be times when it is in the best interests of the child to have their information shared with non-parties to Family Proceedings.

We would therefore submit that where such sharing of information, with an appropriate person/body, can be shown to be in the best interests of the child it should be permitted.  Where a party is seeking advice, guidance or assistance in relation to the welfare, best interests or concerning the rights of the child in question then this should be permitted.  For example, referrals to ourselves, we would suggest could be in the best interests of the child.  The party sharing the information should, of course, satisfy themselves that the receiving party/organisation is bound by confidentiality agreements and/or professional conduct guidance.   

The releasing of sensitive information (such as medical information) and sensitive reports should, we submit, remain a matter for the decision of the Court.  Further, the releasing of information to the media should continue to be prohibited, even on an anonomised basis.

We trust that this assists and should you wish us to clarify anything further please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours faithfully, 


Colette McIlvanna
Senior Legal & Casework Officer









